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hazardous substance surveys and con-
trols, removal of encumbrances, arbi-
tration including all fees, bargaining, 
cure of deficiencies preventing highest 
and best use of the land, conduct of 
public hearings, assemblage of non- 
Federal parcels from multiple owner-
ships, expenses of complying with laws, 
regulations, and policies applicable to 
exchange transactions, and expenses 
that are necessary to bring the Federal 
and non-Federal lands involved in the 
exchange to their highest and best use 
for appraisal and exchange purposes. 

(b) The authorized officer may agree 
to assume without compensation costs 
ordinarily borne under local custom or 
practice by the non-Federal party or to 
compensate the non-Federal party for 
costs ordinarily borne under local cus-
tom or practice by the United States 
but incurred by the non-Federal party, 
but only when it is clearly in the pub-
lic interest and the authorized officer 
determines and documents that each of 
the following circumstances exist: 

(1) The amount of the cost assumed 
or compensation is reasonable and ac-
curately reflects the value of the goods 
and services received; 

(2) The proposed exchange is a high 
priority of the agency; 

(3) The land exchange must be expe-
dited to protect important Federal re-
source values, such as congressionally 
designated areas or endangered species 
habitat; 

(4) Cash equalization funds are avail-
able for compensating the non-Federal 
party; and 

(5) There are no other practicable 
means available to the authorized offi-
cer of meeting Federal exchange proc-
essing costs, responsibilities, or re-
quirements. 

(c) The total amount of adjustment 
agreed to as compensation for costs in-
curred pursuant to this section shall 
not exceed the limitations set forth in 
§ 2201.6 of this part. 

§ 2201.2 Notice of exchange proposal. 
(a) Upon entering into an agreement 

to initiate an exchange, the authorized 
officer shall publish a notice once a 
week for 4 consecutive weeks in news-
papers of general circulation in the 
counties in which the Federal and non- 
Federal lands or interests proposed for 

exchange are located. The authorized 
officer shall notify authorized users, 
jurisdictional State and local govern-
ments, and the congressional delega-
tion, and shall make other distribution 
of the notice as appropriate. At a min-
imum, the notice shall include: 

(1) The identity of the parties in-
volved in the proposed exchange; 

(2) A description of the Federal and 
non-Federal lands being considered for 
exchange; 

(3) A statement as to the effect of 
segregation from appropriation under 
the public land laws and mineral laws, 
if applicable; 

(4) An invitation to the public to sub-
mit in writing any comments on or 
concerns about the exchange proposal, 
including advising the authorized offi-
cer as to any liens, encumbrances, or 
other claims relating to the lands 
being considered for exchange; and 

(5) The deadline by which comments 
must be received, and the name, title, 
and address of the official to whom 
comments must be sent. 

(b) To be assured of consideration in 
the environmental analysis of the pro-
posed exchange, all comments shall be 
made in writing to the authorized offi-
cer and postmarked or delivered within 
45 days after the initial date of publica-
tion. 

(c) The authorized officer is not re-
quired to republish descriptions of any 
lands excluded from the final exchange 
transaction, provided such lands were 
identified in the notice of exchange 
proposal. In addition, minor correc-
tions of land descriptions and other in-
significant changes do not require re-
publication. 

§ 2201.3 Appraisals. 

The Federal and non-Federal parties 
to an exchange shall comply with the 
appraisal standards set forth in 
§§ 2201.3–1 through 2201.3–4 of this part 
and, to the extent appropriate, with 
the Department of Justice ‘‘Uniform 
Appraisal Standards for Federal Land 
Acquisitions’’ when appraising the val-
ues of the Federal and non-Federal 
lands involved in an exchange. 
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